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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Haeda Mihaltses, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
SLR. No: 
Preconsidered 103


(S.5288 & A.8648)

Committee:
State and Federal Legislation
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Title: An act to amend the administrative code of the city

of New York, in relation to providing retroactive credit for

investigators and detectives who transferred into the police

department of the city of New York from the transit 

authority and housing authority police departments.

.

  Sponsor:    Council Member Miller 


Summary of Legislation: Paragraph 2 of subdivision b of section 14-103 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York, as amended by chapter 755 of the laws of 1990, authorizes that Aany person who has received permanent appointment as a police officer and is temporarily assigned to perform the duties of a detective shall, whenever such assignment exceeds eighteen months in duration, be appointed as a detective and receive the compensation ordinarily paid to a detective performing such duties.@  Certain police officers employed by the New York City Transit Authority Police Department (ATAPD@) or the New York City Housing Authority Police Department (AHAPD@) were temporarily assigned to perform the duties of a detective before the 1995 merger of the New York City Police Department (ANYPD@) with the TAPD and the HAPD, but after the merger these officers were not granted credit for their terms of investigative service.  This State legislation (S.5288 & A.8648) authorizes retroactive credit for these investigators and detectives who transferred into the NYPD from the TAPD or the HAPD.

Effective Date:  Immediately upon enactment and shall be deemed to have been in full force and effect on and after January 18, 1991.

Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:  Fiscal 2002
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Effective FY01
FY Succeeding 

Effective FY03
Full Fiscal 

Impact FY02

Revenues (+)
None
None
None

Expenditures(-)
$0
$0
$225,000

Net
$0
$0
$225,000

Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues as a result of this legislation.

Impact on Expenditures: The impact on expenditures is minimal because only about 75 detectives would be eligible for back

pay and retroactive dates of designation. The difference in pay is approximately $2,700 per year for each detective. 


Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
General Fund
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Source of Information:


City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared By: 

Daniel Turriago, Finance Analyst

              Frank Tramontano, Deputy Director, Expense

              City Council Finance Division




Date Submitted to Council:

June 5, 2001

FIS History:



This is a new bill.
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